Edzell  Community  Health Transport

Minutes of Meeting on Thursday, 1st November 2018  5.00 pm at The Cottage
Present:  John Clark, Janet Fowlie, Eileen Haggart, Frances McGill, David Pucci, Adrian Robinson, Mike Sim, Sarah Turner, Shona Laidlaw, Sandra Livingston,
Apologies:  Dr Marc Jacobs, Duncan Smedley, Gladys Stewart, Helen Wilson
Janet Fowlie welcomed everyone and introduced Shona Laidlaw, Development worker for Rural Wisdom and Sandra Livingston, Development Officer at Brechin Community Centre
Angus Volunteer Driving Scheme:- Sandra and Shona were at the meeting to discuss the current volunteer driving scheme in Angus and to learn, from us, how to set up a scheme like ECHT.   Voluntary Action Angus (VAA) no longer provide a volunteer driving scheme to assist people in Angus to access  healthcare and this has caused major problems in Brechin.  Instead the volunteer driving scheme is run by Angus Health and Social Care Partnership with some input from VAA.  Janet Rowlands is the NHS Volunteer Co-ordinator in Health & Social Welfare.  The problem arises in that their current budget  is used mainly to assist  young families (70%) and very little is left to fund transport for  the elderly residents of Brechin to medical appointments. Also, before approaching Janet Rowlands for transport a patient must have a clinical referral and in many cases this is not feasible.  Sandra and Shona are looking to develop a patient transport scheme in Brechin and want to learn from our experience.

Key Points to Setting up a New Transport Scheme:-  Janet referred Sandra and Shona to the Edzell Health Centre website where all the minutes of the ECHT meetings and the Constitution can be found under patient information.  The key points were then discussed including Insurance, Health & Safety, Disclosure Scotland, funding to set up a new scheme, standard operating procedures, confidentiality, donation envelopes, fund raising, setting up a bank account, producing accounts and charity status. 

Wheelchair Service:-  Janet talked about the wheelchair service at Ninewells.  We can register for membership of Ninewells Hospital Mobility Scheme free of charge and we will receive a membership card with our organisation name, number and expiry date plus a phone number to use.  We can then use the number to book a wheelchair but we must give as much notice as we can as they only have 10 and they are fully booked most days.  When you phone you will be asked for your name, membership number and the name of the volunteer pushing the wheelchair and one will be kept for you.  The hospital mobility office is located in the main disabled car park 7 directly opposite the main entrance into the hospital building.  It was agreed that we should go ahead and register for this service.
Discussion Time:-  At present ECHT provides transport to and from medical appointments for people registered with the Edzell Health Centre whether they live in Edzell Woods, Glen Esk, Glen Lethnot, Brechin etc.  However, we do not transport individuals who are residents of Edzell and District but are registered elsewhere.  No decision was made as to whether we extend the service to include those patients.  This will need to be decided at a future meeting.

The meeting closed at 6.00 pm
